
 
                                

Date: July 30, 2021 

RESPONSE TO CLARIFICATIONS REQUEST 
 

To:   All Potential Bidders 
From:   UNDP LIBYA 
 
Subject:     TECHNICAL CLARIFICATIONS 

Reference is made to the UNDP published procurement notice for the: RFQ/LBY/SLCRR/2021/041 - Supply of three 
(3) submersible pumps in Derj Municipality, Libya 

Dear Offeror,  

Please be advised that below questions were raised and responded by UNDP Libya in connection to 
reference RFQ/LBY/SLCRR/2021/041 - Supply of three (3) submersible pumps in Derj Municipality, Libya 

 
1. For the requirement Supply of all necessary accessories, please kindly provide the technical specifications.  

Answer: Please kindly refer to the compliance sheet. The accessories are included with the main machine pump 
and should not be priced alone. There is no item in the BOQ about the accessories. These parts are included in the 
Pump item.  
 

2. For the accessories, please kindly provide the information about the depths of water in wells and the water quality.  

Answer: 
 All this information could be extracted from the compliance sheet that include for every pump the required depth 

of the well and the head of the Pump 
 The quality of the water is mentioned under PUMP (Line 4 : Submersible PUMP function : Potable Water) 
 The material Type and specifications (pipes, Impellers, stages, pump suction, interconnector, pump outlet 

connections, valve cap and strainer) should be Fe G450 steel 
 Pump Shaft: AISI 431 Stainless Steel 
Kindly note that all the technical information is included in the Compliance Sheet and BOQ.  These are the fundamental 
components of the RFQ.  

3. The RFQ Document has been clarified related to the required incoterm DAP - Derj Municipality, Libya – Derj 
Station1, Derj Station 2 and Matis Station. 
 

4. Please kindly note that you must complete the compliance sheet with the required information(Annex 2 and 3). 
You can send catalogues as Annexes. Only the information detailed in the compliance sheet will be considered as 
technical offer.  

 
5. The bids have to be sent to the assigned email (tenders.ly@undp.org) and following the instructions for the files. 

Bids that will be sent through other systems to download would not be considered.  

These clarifications form an integral part of the RFQ/LBY/SLCRR/2021/041. 

All other Terms and Conditions in this RFQ will remain unchanged.                                                                                


